Lawrence, Kansas. July 28, 1938.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach,
Kansas University,
Lawrence, Kansas.

My Dear Dr. Allen:

I have your letter of July 27th. relative to the use of the gymmasium and equipment for the workers on Educational Project while they are attending the Insitute from August 27th. to 27th. inclusive.

Since talking with you rendetly in your office, I have been informed by the State Office of Topeka, that there is a lady in our group who is qualified as a Red Cross life guard. It is the thought of the State Office that if the group using the pool were a small group, doubtless this lady could take care of this situation for us. And again, since we find that there is one qualified workers as a life guard, it is possible that another or a man and woman could handle this for us.

May I ask, should the State Office desire the University to furnish a life guard on what basis would the University be able to do this? Also, on what basis could some of the more perishable equipment be obtained?

I shall be glad to hear from you as early as is convenient for you in order that I may relay the information to the State Office for their final disposition.

Yours very truly,

L. E. Johnson,

1823 Barker Abenue.